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                                  W/C Monday 5th February 2024 

Changes to school meal prices 
We have received a message from the WCBC School Meals Team regarding an increase to the cost of 
school meals and have been asked to pass this message on to our families. Please follow the link to the 
see the message: 
https://rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk/parents/school-meals/ 

Children’s Mental Health Week - 5-11 February 2024 

Children’s Mental Health Week 2024 will take place from 5th -11th February 2024. This year’s theme is Let’s 

Connect.  

Let’s Connect is about making meaningful connections. People thrive in communities, and this connection 

is vital for our wellbeing. When we have healthy connections – to family, friends and others – this can support 

our mental health and our sense of wellbeing. For Children’s Mental Health Week 2024, we’re 

encouraging people to connect with others in healthy, rewarding and meaningful ways. Our free 

resources will help you take part in the week. All of the ideas can be adapted for use in school, for home-

schooling, online lessons or independent learning. Please see the following website for more information. 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/ 

 
Random Acts of Kindness 
Our Random Acts of Kindness initiative will run from 5th February to 23rd February. We are encouraging 

students and staff to complete acts of kindness. We would like to encourage our parents to support this 

initiative by nominating their child and /or a member of RHS staff to receive a certificate and to be entered 

into a prize draw. To nominate click the link below. 

https://forms.gle/fDKMNMbwZzgNyQ4RA 
 
Attendance & Reporting Absence  
Regular attendance at school is important for your child’s mental health, development of social skills and 
achievement. Thank you for your support in ensuring your child attends school when they are well enough to 
do so.  
Students need to be on the school site by no later than 8.40am. Latecomers will be placed on detention and 
parents/carers will be informed as a matter of courtesy via a text message.    
If you have an attendance issue and need to contact the school please use the following methods: Email: 
Attendance@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk or telephone: 01978 340947.  
 
Parents’ Evening 

Year 7 Virtual Parents' Evening is on Thursday 22nd February 2024 from 4pm to 7pm. The booking window 

for parents to make appointments will open on Tuesday 6th February at 3.30pm and closes on Monday 19th 
February 2024 at 6.30pm.  
 
Extra-Curricular Activities  
Lunchtime and afterschool sports clubs have resumed for this term. Please see the separate sheet attached 
for further details. All information is also on the School Website Calendar. 
 
Term dates 
A reminder that school closes to students for the half term break on Friday 9th February 2024 and students 
are expected to attend up to and including this date. School reopens to students on Monday 19th February 
2024. 
 

Contacting School 
Telephone: 01978 340840    Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk 

 
Diolch yn fawr, 
Team Rhosnesni. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk%2Fparents%2Fschool-meals%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCharles.Whitney-Lang%40rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk%7Ce6bf35017a6c4a28ac7e08dc263b1292%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638427282437639492%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uNf5A54srrUqxkkrOwZsiUF%2B%2BMNi6octOEtyQ1zteYA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/
https://forms.gle/fDKMNMbwZzgNyQ4RA
mailto:Attendance@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk
mailto:Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk

